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3-31-09

Representative Carl Gatto

Chairman, House Veterans Affairs Committee

Ref: Letter of support for HB 24

Mr. Chairman and members of committee,

My name is Tim Wheeler and I am the President of the Alaska Veterans Business Alliance. We are an alliance that advocates for veteran business opportunities at the state, city, and private sector and advocate why the Federal Laws for the SDVOB community are not working in Alaska for Federal Contracting Opportunities. I stand here today in support of HB 24 for a Veteran State Procurement Preference. Approval of HB 24 will also recognize those service men and women who paid the ultimate sacrifice to protect the rights and freedoms we all enjoy.

It is imperative that small business have maximum opportunity for State Procurement Opportunities. And, to the greatest extent practicable, small businesses owned by military Veterans should come first in these considerations. These economic and cultural times are challenging from Main Street to Wall Street and “NO” group of small business entrepreneurs are more deserving of preference opportunity to do business with and for the State of Alaska then the men and women who have defended this great state and country. “NOBODY”.

More and more the population of military veterans mirrors the diversity of this state. Veterans are made, not born. We are not torn asunder by race, background, or gender. The “V” in the word Veteran does not stand for victim and to expand preference business consideration for all Veteran-Owned small business. The passing of HB 24 would significantly expand opportunities for many minority and women veterans in Alaska’s marketplace of today and the future.

In other states arguments against procurement preference legislation have been reckless talk about how these requirements belittle or diminish the importance of the “low bid system” which governs the bulk of most state contracts. This argument has been a classic “large business vs. small business” action where primes, especially in the construction industry, simply want all of the business and have no desire to have any goals put upon them for how they select their subs. It is pure economic greed and does little to support small or veteran owned businesses.

You all have seen the yellow magnetic ribbon stickers that say support the troops. Why is it that when the troops put their weapons down and take their uniform off why does the support stop?

I want to thank you for allowing me to submit a letter in support of HB 24 and urge immediate passage for the good of Alaska and the Veteran Business Community.

Tim Wheeler

President

Alaska Veterans Business Alliance
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